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P —

Miami-Dade & Monroe counties

November 21, 2019

Dear Brett Bibeau ,

SW 1 St Bridge Project Update

In addition to pile driving and roadway reconstruction work, crews continue working in the Miami River
preparing for the submarine cable installation.

In coordination with the United States Coast Guard and the Miami River Marine Group, the following
restrictions to the waterway are being scheduled.

Waterway Restriction - Nightly Excavation Work

Monday, November 25 to Wednesday, November 27 and Monday, December 2 to Wednesday,
December 4:

e 7 p.m. to 10:30 p.m. — Waterway restriction (A 25-foot horizontal clearance will be available for
vessels that may safely pass)

e 10:30 p.m. to 12:30 a.m. — Waterway reopened for two hours

e 12:30 a.m. to 4 a.m. — Waterway restriction (A 25-foot horizontal clearance will be available for
vessels that may safely pass)

Waterway Full Closure - Submarine Cable Installation

An 18-hour full closure of the waterway is scheduled to begin at 7 p.m. on Tuesday, December 10
until 1 p.m. on Wednesday, December 11.

Please note that this schedule may change due to bad weather or other unexpected conditions.
Please click here for the project webpage. On the project webpage, you will find the scope of work, fact sheet
and other project documents. For additional information, please feel free to contact Community Outreach

Specialist Sergies Duarte at (305) 216-3617 or email him at Sergies. Duarte@dot state fl.us.
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